ABEA
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

August 2, 2009

I.  CALL TO ORDER
Carrie Bengston called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

II.  MINUTES
Holly Balducci read the minutes of the January 19, 2009 Executive Board Meeting. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as read. The motion passed.

III.  TREASURER’S REPORT
Kerry Eliason presented the Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report. The motion passed.

IV. REPORTS

A. Awards – Angie Hutson reported that 11 members applied for awards. Lisa Hotsenpiller and Kathy Woodcock are working on aligning the awards to SBEA/NBEA awards criteria.
B. Membership/SBEA – Paula Long reported that our AR membership is down and we have 177 members as of July 1. Carrie Bengston reported that we now have 123 ACTE members which is an increase from past years.

C. Publications – Lisa Hotsenpiller requested that newsletter articles will be due by September 4th and board members are asked to submit lesson plans integrating math and literacy in lieu of articles.

D. Scholarships – Carole Anderson reported that there were five applicants and two winners were selected. A motion was made by Angie Hutson and seconded by Lesia Edwards to increase scholarships to $1,000. Motion was passed.
E. Laptop Workshops – Linda Burns reported that almost all of the workshops are full. A discussion was held to move the laptop workshops to the convention center to be able to accommodate more members. It was decided that they could conflict with ACTE functions.

F. Program – Lesia Edwards presented the conference schedule and discussed the workshops and presenters.

1. Updates – due to changes in the ACTE program, the ACTE luncheon will now conflict with the opening of ABEA

2. Facilitators – There are adequate numbers of facilitators for workshop presenters

A copy of the new form for professional development was presented and discussed by the board. 

G. Nominating – Angie Hutson presented the nomination list for ABEA board for 2009-2010. It was noted that the District III representative will be Tammy Ward as appointed.
V.  Program Manager Updates – Jim Brock reported that Economics will be a required course of graduation for the graduating class of 2013 - 14 and can be taught either in Social Studies or Business Education.
VI. New Business - Kerry Eliason made a motion to donate $5,000 to the FBLA Foundation from the profit of the raffle and silent auction. The motion passed.

Kerry Eliason presented a concern regarding late fees for ABEA registration. It has been an ongoing problem with teachers/schools not paying the registration fee on time or paying the late fee when late. It is determined that changes need to be made in the registration process.
Kerry Eliason has made a request to purchase a laptop with ABEA funds for the treasurer to use for ABEA business. A discussion was held and it was determined that we will add this to the January board meeting agenda.

Terry Roach presented the idea of making the treasurer’s position be a three year term due to the amount of work involved.

Announcements - Terry Roach announced that he will be stepping down from his position at the end of the 2010 term. A person will need to be appointed for the remainder of the term until 2014.

VII. ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.
